SM Sailing Conference Call
February 13, 2012
SMSA Club representatives on the conference call:

Nick Peirson, Cotuit-Mosquito YC, 
Joe Mello, New Bedford YC, 
Rob Hurd, Tabor Academy BC, 
Jordi Winslow, Great Harbor YC, Carolyn Grant, Great Harbor YC

Ryan McHorny, Chatham YC, 
Chris Lash, DBMS, Chuck Leonard, DBMS

Emily Taylor, Nantucket Community Sailing, 
Justin Assad, Nantucket YC, 
Pete McAvoy, Stonehorse YC, 
Wes Durant, Wild Harbor YC, 
Joe McKenna West Dennis YC, 
Christopher Lostus, Stage Harbor YC 
Tom Tullius, Quissett YC, 
Doug Calnan Scituate Harbor YC, 
Mark Conroy, Grand Cove YC R
Rick Schulz, Falmouth YC

Chris Memoli, Beverly YC (joined call in progress)

Meeting called to order at 1905 hours

President Nick Peirson welcomed everyone to the conference call.  Since there has been no meeting since annual meeting, he let the attendees know that the officers have been quite busy during the hiatus.  As a group, they spent a couple of Saturday mornings reviewing the duties of the various SMSA jobs.  Since Nick is planning on stepping down as President after this year, the Board has been laying ground work now for smooth transition to new President next year

Nick commented that the Board has plans to looking into 3 valued added programs that were first brought up for discussion at the annual meeting:

1. Private coaching for clubs that could not have coaching at particular regattas

2. Emergency training

3. Webinar training sessions for member clubs and programs

Chris Lash was the only person to carry through with a proposal on private coaching.  The Board ultimately decided that the proposal was difficult for SMA to provide.  Yet it was felt the organization could facilitate members privately securing coaching for their sailors by posting coaching candidate availability on the SMSA website  

Nick mentioned that the Board has given some thought to some type of giveaway that would help better promote our webpage for sailors and parents.  

Another area was that could use some additional broadcasting is about SMSA itself to its individual and club membership.  There are member clubs that are not taking advantage of the benefits our member organization provides so their clubs, programs, sailors and coaches can more fully take advantage of.

Chuck Leonard briefly discussed improvements in the SMSA bookkeeping.  He is taking initial steps to help SMSA become more diligent on our filing.  He felt setting up detailed procedures that can be followed will help in this area.

Mark Conroy brought up the subject of improved insurance coverage.  For a $1000 premium we could purchase coverage for just on-water activities.  Once existing policy expires, we can then pick up for another $1000 that will cover directors and other officials.  Right now we’re already paying $1000 for the latter coverage.   Wes said we currently have a combination policy that covers the land portion of the regatta until you went out on the water, then once you came off the water and stepped on land, the water coverage ceases and the land portion is then back in force.  The Board will continue to look into more expansive coverage than we had last summer.  Wes is going to work out some quotes and get back in touch with the Board.

Extended discussion initiated by Mark Conroy on some value added item or items to give to member clubs or individual sailors.  T-shirts for the junior sailors.  The cost of a small SMA burgee cost versus a larger burgee was discussed.  Wes Durant provided some historical information on vendors that have the artwork if SMSA decides to provide a giveaway like this to its members to better promote itself.  

Rob Hurd mentioned all the courses that can currently be found on the SMSA website.

· There’s a one day Race Mngt Seminar and a one-day Umpire Seminar.  
· Level 1 and Level 2 instructor certification courses have been posted on the website too and are either filled up or are starting to fill up fast.  
· There is also a US Sailing Powerboat course which Rob recommended to improve instructor boat handling skills especially for young instructors.  

· He asked each person on the conference call to get one or two more people to sign up for email list, that will continue to help spread the word about SMSA.  
· Rob hopes the website continues to grow and improve as a resource.  At some point he hopes to have it linked to Sail1Design website.

Dues were mentioned for this coming summer and Chuck Leonard said he doesn’t anticipate dues will increase for 2012 summer.

Next meeting March 12 and it will focus on Team Racing initiatives for this coming summer.

Meeting adjourned at 1932 hours
Respectfully submitted,

Douglas Calnan

Past Secretary, SMSA
